
Earnest audition pieces  

Character Piece number With? 
Jack Worthing 1 Algernon 
 2 Gwendolen 
 4 Lady Bracknell 
   
Algernon Moncrieff 1 Jack 
 3 Lane 
 6 Cecily 
   
Lady Bracknell 4 Jack 
   
Gwendolen Fairfax 2 Jack 
 5 Cecily 
 8 Cecily 
   
Cecily Cardew 5 Gwendolen 
 6 Algernon 
 8 Gwendolen 
 (7) (Miss Prism / Chasuble) 
   
Miss Prism 7 Chasuble / (Cecily) 
   
Rev Canon Chasuble 7 Miss Prism / (Cecily) 
   
Lane / Merriman 3 Algernon 
 

  



Audition piece 1 

Algernon / Jack 

Algernon. Yes; but this isn't your cigarette case. This cigarette 
case is a present from some one of the name of Cecily, and you said 
you didn't know any one of that name. 
 
Jack. Well, if you want to know, Cecily happens to be my aunt. 
 
Algernon. Your aunt! 
 
Jack. Yes. Charming old lady she is, too. Lives at Tunbridge 
Wells. Just give it back to me, Algy. 
 
Algernon. [Retreating to back of sofa.] But why does she call 
herself little Cecily if she is your aunt and lives at Tunbridge 
Wells? [Reading.] 'From little Cecily with her fondest love.' 
 
Jack. [Moving to sofa and kneeling upon it.] My dear fellow, what 
on earth is there in that? Some aunts are tall, some aunts are not 
tall. That is a matter that surely an aunt may be allowed to decide 
for herself. You seem to think that every aunt should be exactly 
like your aunt! That is absurd! For Heaven's sake give me back my 
cigarette case. [Follows Algernon round the room.] 
 
Algernon. Yes. But why does your aunt call you her uncle? 'From 
little Cecily, with her fondest love to her dear Uncle Jack.' There 
is no objection, I admit, to an aunt being a small aunt, but why an 
aunt, no matter what her size may be, should call her own nephew her 
uncle, I can't quite make out. Besides, your name isn't Jack at 
all; it is Ernest. 
 
Jack. It isn't Ernest; it's Jack. 
 
Algernon. You have always told me it was Ernest. I have introduced 
you to every one as Ernest. You answer to the name of Ernest. You 
look as if your name was Ernest. You are the most earnest-looking 
person I ever saw in my life. It is perfectly absurd your saying 
that your name isn't Ernest. 

  



Audition piece 2 

Jack / Gwendolen 

Jack. Charming day it has been, Miss Fairfax. 
 
Gwendolen. Pray don't talk to me about the weather, Mr. Worthing. 
Whenever people talk to me about the weather, I always feel quite 
certain that they mean something else. And that makes me so 
nervous. 
 
Jack. I do mean something else. 
 
Gwendolen. I thought so. In fact, I am never wrong. 
 
Jack. And I would like to be allowed to take advantage of Lady 
Bracknell's temporary absence . . . 
 
Gwendolen. I would certainly advise you to do so. Mamma has a way 
of coming back suddenly into a room that I have often had to speak 
to her about. 
 
Jack. [Nervously.] Miss Fairfax, ever since I met you I have 
admired you more than any girl . . . I have ever met since . . . I 
met you. 
 
Gwendolen. Yes, I am quite well aware of the fact. And I often 
wish that in public, at any rate, you had been more demonstrative. 
For me you have always had an irresistible fascination. Even before 
I met you I was far from indifferent to you. [Jack looks at her in 
amazement.] We live, as I hope you know, Mr Worthing, in an age of 
ideals. The fact is constantly mentioned in the more expensive 
monthly magazines, and has reached the provincial pulpits, I am 
told; and my ideal has always been to love some one of the name of 
Ernest. There is something in that name that inspires absolute 
confidence. The moment Algernon first mentioned to me that he had a 
friend called Ernest, I knew I was destined to love you. 
 
Jack. You really love me, Gwendolen? 
 
Gwendolen. Passionately! 
 
Jack. Darling! You don't know how happy you've made me. 
 
Gwendolen. My own Ernest! 

  



Audition piece 3 

Lane / Merriman (audition as Lane) / Algernon 

 
Algernon. And, speaking of the science of Life, have you got the 
cucumber sandwiches cut for Lady Bracknell? 
 
Lane. Yes, sir. [Hands them on a salver.] 
 
Algernon. [Inspects them, takes two, and sits down on the sofa.] 
Oh! . . . by the way, Lane, I see from your book that on Thursday 
night, when Lord Shoreman and Mr. Worthing were dining with me, 
eight bottles of champagne are entered as having been consumed. 
 
Lane. Yes, sir; eight bottles and a pint. 
 
Algernon. Why is it that at a bachelor's establishment the servants 
invariably drink the champagne? I ask merely for information. 
 
Lane. I attribute it to the superior quality of the wine, sir. I 
have often observed that in married households the champagne is 
rarely of a first-rate brand. 
 
Algernon. Good heavens! Is marriage so demoralising as that? 
 
Lane. I believe it _is_ a very pleasant state, sir. I have had 
very little experience of it myself up to the present. I have only 
been married once. That was in consequence of a misunderstanding 
between myself and a young person. 
 
Algernon. [Languidly.] I don't know that I am much interested in 
your family life, Lane. 
 
Lane. No, sir; it is not a very interesting subject. I never think 
of it myself. 
 
Algernon. Very natural, I am sure. That will do, Lane, thank you. 
 
Lane. Thank you, sir. [Lane goes out.] 

  



Audition piece 4 

Lady Bracknell / Jack 

Lady Bracknell. [Pencil and note-book in hand.] I feel bound to 
tell you that you are not down on my list of eligible young men, 
although I have the same list as the dear Duchess of Bolton has. We 
work together, in fact. However, I am quite ready to enter your 
name, should your answers be what a really affectionate mother 
requires. Do you smoke? 
 
Jack. Well, yes, I must admit I smoke. 
 
Lady Bracknell. I am glad to hear it. A man should always have an 
occupation of some kind. There are far too many idle men in London 
as it is. How old are you? 
 
Jack. Twenty-nine. 
 
Lady Bracknell. A very good age to be married at. I have always 
been of opinion that a man who desires to get married should know 
either everything or nothing. Which do you know? 
 
Jack. [After some hesitation.] I know nothing, Lady Bracknell. 
 
Lady Bracknell. I am pleased to hear it. I do not approve of 
anything that tampers with natural ignorance. Ignorance is like a 
delicate exotic fruit; touch it and the bloom is gone. The whole 
theory of modern education is radically unsound. Fortunately in 
England, at any rate, education produces no effect whatsoever. If 
it did, it would prove a serious danger to the upper classes, and 
probably lead to acts of violence in Grosvenor Square. What is your 
income? 
 
Jack. Between seven and eight thousand a year. 
 
Lady Bracknell. [Makes a note in her book.] In land, or in 
investments? 
 
Jack. In investments, chiefly. 
 
Lady Bracknell. That is satisfactory. What between the duties 
expected of one during one's lifetime, and the duties exacted from 
one after one's death, land has ceased to be either a profit or a 
pleasure. It gives one position, and prevents one from keeping it 
up. That's all that can be said about land. 
  



Audition piece 5 

Gwendolen / Cecily 

Cecily. [Advancing to meet her.] Pray let me introduce myself to 
you. My name is Cecily Cardew. 
 
Gwendolen. Cecily Cardew? [Moving to her and shaking hands.] What 
a very sweet name! Something tells me that we are going to be great 
friends. I like you already more than I can say. My first 
impressions of people are never wrong. 
 
Cecily. How nice of you to like me so much after we have known each 
other such a comparatively short time. Pray sit down. 
 
Gwendolen. [Still standing up.] I may call you Cecily, may I not? 
 
Cecily. With pleasure! 
 
Gwendolen. And you will always call me Gwendolen, won't you? 
 
Cecily. If you wish. 
 
Gwendolen. Then that is all quite settled, is it not? 
 
Cecily. I hope so. [A pause. They both sit down together.] 
 
Gwendolen. Perhaps this might be a favourable opportunity for my 
mentioning who I am. My father is Lord Bracknell. You have never 
heard of papa, I suppose? 
 
Cecily. I don't think so. 
 
Gwendolen. Outside the family circle, papa, I am glad to say, is 
entirely unknown. I think that is quite as it should be. The home 
seems to me to be the proper sphere for the man. And certainly once 
a man begins to neglect his domestic duties he becomes painfully 
effeminate, does he not? And I don't like that. It makes men so 
very attractive. Cecily, mamma, whose views on education are 
remarkably strict, has brought me up to be extremely short-sighted; 
it is part of her system; so do you mind my looking at you through 
my glasses? 
 
Cecily. Oh! not at all, Gwendolen. I am very fond of being looked 
at. 
 
  



Audition piece 6 

Cecily / Algernon 

Algernon. [Raising his hat.] You are my little cousin Cecily, I'm 
sure. 
 
Cecily. You are under some strange mistake. I am not little. In 
fact, I believe I am more than usually tall for my age. [Algernon 
is rather taken aback.] But I am your cousin Cecily. You, I see 
from your card, are Uncle Jack's brother, my cousin Ernest, my 
wicked cousin Ernest. 
 
Algernon. Oh! I am not really wicked at all, cousin Cecily. You 
mustn't think that I am wicked. 
 
Cecily. If you are not, then you have certainly been deceiving us 
all in a very inexcusable manner. I hope you have not been leading 
a double life, pretending to be wicked and being really good all the 
time. That would be hypocrisy. 
 
Algernon. [Looks at her in amazement.] Oh! Of course I have been 
rather reckless. 
 
Cecily. I am glad to hear it. 
 
Algernon. In fact, now you mention the subject, I have been very 
bad in my own small way. 
 
Cecily. I don't think you should be so proud of that, though I am 
sure it must have been very pleasant. 
 
Algernon. It is much pleasanter being here with you. 
 
Cecily. I can't understand how you are here at all. Uncle Jack 
won't be back till Monday afternoon. 
 
Algernon. That is a great disappointment. I am obliged to go up by 
the first train on Monday morning. I have a business appointment 
that I am anxious . . . to miss? 
 
Cecily. Couldn't you miss it anywhere but in London? 
 
Algernon. No: the appointment is in London. 
 

 



Audition piece 7 

Miss Prism / Chasuble / (Cecily) 

Cecily. Miss Prism has just been complaining of a slight headache. 
I think it would do her so much good to have a short stroll with you 
in the Park, Dr. Chasuble. 
 
Miss Prism. Cecily, I have not mentioned anything about a headache. 
 
Cecily. No, dear Miss Prism, I know that, but I felt instinctively 
that you had a headache. Indeed I was thinking about that, and not 
about my German lesson, when the Rector came in. 
 
Chasuble. I hope, Cecily, you are not inattentive. 
 
Cecily. Oh, I am afraid I am. 
 
Chasuble. That is strange. Were I fortunate enough to be Miss 
Prism's pupil, I would hang upon her lips. [Miss Prism glares.] I 
spoke metaphorically.--My metaphor was drawn from bees. Ahem! Mr. 
Worthing, I suppose, has not returned from town yet? 
 
Miss Prism. We do not expect him till Monday afternoon. 
 
Chasuble. Ah yes, he usually likes to spend his Sunday in London. 
He is not one of those whose sole aim is enjoyment, as, by all 
accounts, that unfortunate young man his brother seems to be. But I 
must not disturb Egeria and her pupil any longer. 
 
Miss Prism. Egeria? My name is Laetitia, Doctor. 
 
Chasuble. [Bowing.] A classical allusion merely, drawn from the 
Pagan authors. I shall see you both no doubt at Evensong? 
 
Miss Prism. I think, dear Doctor, I will have a stroll with you. I 
find I have a headache after all, and a walk might do it good. 
 
Chasuble. With pleasure, Miss Prism, with pleasure. We might go as 
far as the schools and back. 
 
Miss Prism. That would be delightful. Cecily, you will read your 
Political Economy in my absence. The chapter on the Fall of the 
Rupee you may omit. It is somewhat too sensational. Even these 
metallic problems have their melodramatic side. 

  



Audition piece 8: we may not use this but if there are lots of Cecilys and 
Gwendolens we may use as a reserve as this is where they have fallen out and has 
a different dynamic.  

Cecily / Gwendolen 

Cecily. May I offer you some tea, Miss Fairfax? 
 
Gwendolen. [With elaborate politeness.] Thank you. [Aside.] 
Detestable girl! But I require tea! 
 
Cecily. [Sweetly.] Sugar? 
 
Gwendolen. [Superciliously.] No, thank you. Sugar is not 
fashionable any more. [Cecily looks angrily at her, takes up the 
tongs and puts four lumps of sugar into the cup.] 
 
Cecily. [Severely.] Cake or bread and butter? 
 
Gwendolen. [In a bored manner.] Bread and butter, please. Cake is 
rarely seen at the best houses nowadays. 
 
Cecily. [Cuts a very large slice of cake, and puts it on the tray.] 
Hand that to Miss Fairfax. 
 
[Merriman does so, and goes out with footman. Gwendolen drinks the 
tea and makes a grimace. Puts down cup at once, reaches out her 
hand to the bread and butter, looks at it, and finds it is cake. 
Rises in indignation.] 
 
Gwendolen. You have filled my tea with lumps of sugar, and though I 
asked most distinctly for bread and butter, you have given me cake. 
I am known for the gentleness of my disposition, and the 
extraordinary sweetness of my nature, but I warn you, Miss Cardew, 
you may go too far. 
 
Cecily. [Rising.] To save my poor, innocent, trusting boy from the 
machinations of any other girl there are no lengths to which I would 
not go. 
 
Gwendolen. From the moment I saw you I distrusted you. I felt that 
you were false and deceitful. I am never deceived in such matters. 
My first impressions of people are invariably right. 
 
Cecily. It seems to me, Miss Fairfax, that I am trespassing on your 
valuable time. No doubt you have many other calls of a similar 
character to make in the neighbourhood. 


